
Is it possible to give me a simplified version of for what this truly entails.  There have been many 
changes in the village and it seems more to come.  It is wonderful to see young people coming 
here to live, raise a family and enjoy the quiet and safety of community living.  
 
My understanding is the proposed changes would involve more events, vehicles, noise, etc. other 
than on the weekend.  This might not be conducive to old and young, it is not nice to be awakened 
by event noises and the attendees returning to their vehicles or those staying at the Millcroft, who 
have been out for a good time and drinking.  Presently the noise that travels across the pond to 
my home is manageable.  The traffic on Queen St has really gone up and at all hours.   

I understand the importance of the present businesses in the area, Millcroft, Legion, Alton Mill, 
Bistro, hair salon, Cafe, etc., but if this is mainly pertaining to the development of the Alton Mill, 
many of us would like transparency on why this request to remove the Holding Symbol is being 
put forth and the implications for us who live here.   

Thanks for you help,  

Sherry Ridgeway 

 


